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TOWN OF LANCASTER 
CONSERVATION COMMISSION 
Lancaster Community Center 

July 11, 2017 
 
 

Present: Chair Ken Rapoza, Nathan Stevens, Vice-Chair, Thomas Christopher, Jim Lavallee and Bonnie-Mae 
Smith  
 
Absent: Ruth Anderson, and Peter Farmer  
 
Also Present:  David Koonce, Conservation Agent 
 

************************ 
 
There being a quorum present, Chair, Ken Rapoza called the meeting to order at 7:00 PM.  
 
Continued Public Hearing, Notice of Intent, Robert Redmond dba Benters/FC Stars, 70 McGovern 
Boulevard  
Present: There was no one present at the time of the hearing   
 
Mr. David Koonce stated that Mr. Bill Hannigan requested a continuance to the hearing till the first 
meeting in August, August 8, 2017. Mr. Koonce stated Mr. Hannigan has requested a meeting with DEP 
regarding their comments on the Notice of Intent.  
 
The Commission held a brief discussion regarding the restoration for the riverfront area along McGovern 
Boulevard.  
 
At 7:18 PM Mr. Nathan Stevens made a motion to continue the hearing to the August 8, 2017 
meeting. No discussion. VOTE: 5-0-0.  
 
New Business 
 
Discussion, Pole Hearing Seven Bridge Road  
 
Mr. Koonce stated that the Board of Selectman will be holding a pole hearing on July 17, 2017 to discuss 
6 new poles along Seven Bridge Road.  
 
Mr. Christopher stated that the Planning Board also discussed the pole hearing at their meeting last 
night. Mr. Christopher stated that he drove down Seven Bridge Road to get an idea of where the new 
poles were going to be located.  
 
At 7:28 PM Mr. Nathan Stevens made a motion to submit comments to the Board of Selectman 
regarding the 6 poles along Seven Bridge Road asking about tree cutting and if any work falls within 
the Commissions jurisdiction a filing with the Commission be completed. Mr. Jim Lavallee seconded. 
No discussion. VOTE: 5-0-0.   
 
Items for Approval and Signature 
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Minutes June 27, 2017 
 
The Commission reviewed the minutes from the June 27, 2017 meeting.  
 
At 7:36 PM Mr. Jim Lavallee made a motion to approve the minutes of June 27, 2017 as amended. Ms. 
Bonnie Mae Smith seconded. No discussion. VOTE: 4-0-1, Mr. Nathan Stevens voted as present.  
 
Adjourn 
 
There being no further business to discuss, the public meeting adjourned at 7:38 PM. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Heather Hampson 
Office Manager  
 


